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[bookmark: _GoBack]      MEETING HELD ON 12th OCTOBER 2017
IN THE VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE ROOM at 7.00 pm
No 36
1. Present: Jo Witherden JW, Sue Cherry SG, Pam Shults PS, Georgie Carrington GC, Ronald Hogg RH, Michael Hopper MH, Michael Brown MB, Sue and Dave Gould SG, DG 
   	Apologies received from Richard Macnair RM
2. Minutes of meeting 35 approved, with no matters arising.
3. No declarations of interest
4. SEA progress – completed SEA sent on 25th Sept, response requested by 30th October 17.  Required ecology maps and protected species data ordered – invoice to be forwarded to PC Clerk when received.
5. Consider and Respond:
a. Planning for the right homes in the right places”:  The Government is consulting on a simplified method for deciding how much housing is needed at a local level.  Using the proposed method the North Dorset projected need would increase from the 285 dwellings per annum in the adopted local plan to 366 dwellings per annum (higher than the latest NDDC published assessment which was 330 dwellings per annum).  JW did not consider this would impact on the site selection process, although it would be worthwhile a member of the group attending the NDDC planning policy panel meeting on 25 October to see if there were any early indications whether the village growth figures in the Local Plan may be altered.
In terms of a response to the consultation, the key question relevant to NPs was Q11.  If the PC were minded to respond (either direct or via NALC) the key points to raise were that a standard methodology would not recognise either (1) that rural communities outside of the main towns are likely to be inherently less sustainable and poorly served with infrastructure and (2) that at the scale that neighbourhood planning is done, there can be significant differences in land availability depending on local constraints and ownership.  For these reasons, there should be the ability to agree a revised target with the LPA that take these localised issues into account.
b. Grant process: The Transport Element has been refused, as Examiners have removed highways related policies / projects from neighbourhood plans.  After a conference call with AECOM (Locality Technical Support) on Thurs 12th Oct it was agreed that they would see if their Urban Design package could cover it - otherwise it may be possible for it to be reconsidered.  The MSA NP argument being that traffic calming was fundamentally linked in with the acceptability of development, due to the severance caused by the A354.  It had been hoped that results of any research would have been available by the Presentation Evening, this is now in doubt.  If backing is continued to be withheld the group will explore alternative funding resources.  
GC has forwarded the confirmation emails of existing grant (£6,300 requested, £3,373 offered).  The exercise of due diligence has now to be followed, MH to source previous framework/passwords etc to complete this.
6. Presentation Evening.
a. Hall booked 25th Nov. doors open 6pm, start 6.30pm, finish 8.00pm.  Group arrive 5pm for setup.  Invoice to be forwarded to PC.
b. Walkabout (linked to transport consultation) on hold until funding / project resolved.
c. Landowner Response:
i. Huntley Down – unofficially responded
ii. Blandford Hill South – receipt verbally confirmed
iii. Blandford Hill North – no response
iv. Factory carpark – receipt verbally confirmed
d. SG to remind all landowners with closing deadline date, based on original letter format.  On confirmation contacts and requirements of GP Practice and Ladybirds Pre-school can be shared. 
e. Projector booked – landowners will need to provide own display boards etc – encourage ‘powerpoint’ presentations.  RM to be approached to become ‘master of ceremonies’ and present welcome from NPG. Q&A allowed after presentations, Q’s necessarily should be within scope of NP.  Q&A session to be audio recorded for note taking.  Website reminders, posters and banners to be distributed after next meeting.
7. Reporter Article: reminding the village of the Presentation Evening November 25th.  Headline suggestion: “Strictly is cancelled”! 
8. A.O.B. 
a. MH to assist in construction of response to PC letter regarding pedestrian crossing (raised by village resident) - highlighting attempt to address this through the NP project.
b. SG will continue with ‘consultation statement’ documenting.
Meeting closed at 8.20pm.
Date of next meeting—09/11/2017 @ 7:00 p.m. In the committee room.
To include: Detailed planning of presentation evening; grant/funding update; update from RM re recreation routes; SEA responses.
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